Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting at Trinity Anglican Hall Oakleaf
Saturday, July 9, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 AM by Pierre Menard.
1. Opening Words – Pierre Menard
Welcome to the 131st CLA Annual General Meeting.

Michael Barrett – MP Leeds-Grenville-Thousand Islands and Rideau Lakes


Steve Clark – MLA Leeds-Grenville-Thousand Islands and Rideau Lakes


Corinna Smith-Gatcke – Mayor Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands

Herb Scott – Mayor Township of Athens


Mark Jamison – Councillor Leeds and The Thousand Islands Ward 2

Matt Ferguson & Roger Kelsey – Kelsey’s Insurance

Tim Truesdale – Superintendent Charleston Lake Provincial Park

Don & Marnie Ross – Thousand Island Watershed Land Trust

2. Messages from our guests
Michael Barrett and Steve Clark thanked the association for the dedicated work that is being done.
Mayor Scott also thanked the association and indicated that he has been working with the MNR regarding the upkeep of the main dock at Charleston Village.

Mayor Smith-Gatcke also thanked the association for their work.
Matt Ferguson of Kelsey’s Insurance spoke to the group about the CLA Group Insurance Plan and the benefits of belonging to the plan.
Don Ross also talked about the work that his group at Thousand Islands Land have been doing for the past 30 years and in particular the current land acquisition projects underway.


3. Approval of 2021 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of the 2021 AGM meeting held virtually due to Covid 19 restrictions. Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2021 AGM. The motion was seconded by David Fewer. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
4. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2021 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results, and no questions were asked.
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the 2021 financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Robert Gibson. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
5. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Pierre Menard
CLA
Pierre Menard (President/Golf Tournament/Information Centre)

Wayne Gill (Secretary-Treasurer/Information Centre)
Bill Hallam (VP South/Prov. Park Liasson)
Rocci Pagnello (VP North/Bursaries/Ontario Youth Summit)

Dwayne Struthers (Fish & Wildlife)
Mary Mansworth (Youth Programs/Newsletter)
Susan Willson (Website/Golf Tournament),
Robbie Gibson (Safety & Law Enforcement) (absent)
CLEA
Roy Angelow (Municipal Contact)
Michael McAdoo (Environment/BASS) (absent)
John Webster (Website/BASS) (absent)
Nicole Rosario (BASS) (absent)
Ron Evers (Fish & Wildlife) (absent)
Asia McBride – Information Centre Manager

6. Director’s reports – 5 minutes each

Dwayne Struthers – Fish & Wildlife
Dwayne indicated that he was looking to retire from the board but agreed to stay on for one more term.
He and his assistant Katie Baker are encouraged by the number of loons and chicks they have inventoried thus far this year.
Brent McNamee offered to lend us some wildlife cams to fasten to canopies if they are installed on the current loon rafts.
Dwayne also spoke briefly on the Lead Fee Tackle program on Wolfe Lake and indicated that Ron Evers is working on rolling out a similar program on Charleston Lake.

Rocci Pagnello – VP North


Rocci told us that Ella Hudson was the recipient of our bursary for the Athens District High School and that no one met the requirements at the Gananoque Secondary School.

He also told us that the Ontario Nature Summit was at risk as they are looking for a new venue to hold it.
In the absence of John Webster and Michael McAdoo, Rocci updated the audience on the progress of our BASS program and the new nautical map that was mailed to all CLA members with our summer newsletter. 


Bill Hallam – VP South
Bill spoke on the water quality of Charleston and that the program was now being executed by Gary Neilson and John Willson. Thus far the testing appears to have good results.


Mary Mansworth – Newsletter and Youth Programs
Mary told us that the children summer camps are back on this year after a two-year absence, due to the Covid pandemic.

The enrolment for camps is very good and we have hired a camp director Kaley Kyle along with a lifeguard and four camp counsellors. We also have a couple of volunteers.

Sue Willson – Web Site and Golf Tournament Chairperson

Sue provided some stats on our website visits and spoke on the sites content.
The golf tournament is back on again this year after a two-year absence due to Covid. The tournament is sold out but there is still room if you would to attend the luncheon.


Roy Angelow – Government Liasson

Roy spoke about how important Stewardship is for our community.


7. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill

The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two-year term. 

Rocci Pagnello, Pierre Menard, Dwayne Struthers and Susan Willson will be completing their second year of their two-year term this year.

Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Robbie Gibson, and Mary Mansworth 

have agreed to stand for election this year.

There were no other nominations from the floor.

Wayne made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two-year term as CLA directors, and the motion was seconded by Roger Kelsey. The motion is carried with no exceptions.

Following the meeting the following CLA Officers were elected by the directors.

President – Pierre Menard

Secretary Treasurer – Wayne Gill

Vice President North – Rocci Pagnello

Vice President South – Bill Hallam

8. Dr David Phillip and Julie Clausen of the Fisheries Conservation Foundation will be making a presentation covering many subjects regarding Bass including reproduction, conservation and effects of fishing. They will also provide an update on a couple of projects they are working on both on Charleston Lake and Opinicon Lake.
9. Questions from the floor

David Phillip answered several questions from the floor regarding the Bass Sanctuary project being proposed for Charleston Lake.
On a motion by Pierre Menard which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:34 am

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA

